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The groundhog, Punxsutawney Phil sees no shadow February 2nd and predicts early spring! Groundhog day comes from an agriculture past and marks the halfway point to the spring equinox. Originally this was a Celtic Festival marking the years first cross-quarter day, midpoint between seasons. 
Although Phil the groundhog predicted an early spring, the Farmer’s Almanac says otherwise. According to the Old Farmer’s Almanac the snowiest and coldest periods this year will be January – March. Therefore we will be expecting more snow and cold temperatures. It is not until April and May the temperatures will slowly start to rise. It is predicted that summer will be hotter and rainier than normal, with the hottest periods in late June – July – mid August. 
Whether or not spring is coming earlier or later, this year we have had an abundance of snow, rain and sleet and it is predicted to have high amounts of precipitation throughout the rest of the year. It is important to keep in mind ways to reduce run off from your properties which can lead to soil erosion. Rain Gardens have been a hot topic in the Environmental Protection Agency world. 
Rain Gardens are a depressed area in the landscape that collects rain water from a roof or driveway and allows it to soak into the ground. Rain Gardens are planted with grasses and flowering perennials, that are cost effective and a beautiful way to reduce runoff from a property. These gardens can help filter out pollutants in runoff and provide food and shelter for butterflies, song birds and other wildlife. 
If you are interested in installing a Rain Garden on your property, give your local Forest County Conservation office a call for advice and ideas. 715-478-1387.
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 Cassidy Neilitz, Land Conservationist-Land Information/GIS Technician at 715-478-1387 or by e-mail at lcctech@co.forest.wi.us.
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